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Shock Trial 
�Yes, there is a big trial 
that scares the wits out 
of me,� says Bishop Ray 
Chamberlain. �The conse-
quences will be dire.� 
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Tea & Scripture
At Lebanon Memorial, 
little girls take tea with 
the prophets.
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Seen the Movie?
We asked five people to 
answer five questions 
about �The Passion of 
the Christ.�
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College Money
Emory & Henry receives 
the biggest gift in its 167-
year history.
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Eat Your Eggs
An Oak Ridge District 
congregation finds that 
chocolate Easter eggs 
make sweet fund-raisers.
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By Annette Bender

MORRISTOWN, Tenn. � �The 
worst part for me,� says Suzanne 

Hughes, director of children s̓ minis-
tries at First Morristown United Meth-
odist Church, �is the stinky food you

have to put in the cups 
with the caterpillars.�

She describes the food that 
the children are feeding to 
caterpillars as �mushy army-

green with specks of orange and yellow.� 
Apparently, the kids agree with her. They turn 

up their noses at the cups where the caterpillars are 
ensconced with their meals.

But soon, the children will 
be rewarded for their temporary 

displeasure. In a few days, the 
caterpillars will become cocoons, 

which Hughes will tape to a spe-
cial net. By Easter Sunday, the 

cocoons will produce butterflies, 
which members of the congregation 

will release after the worship services.
Raising caterpillars to adulthood and releas-

ing butterflies on Easter is a ritual practiced at 
First Morristown UMC for the past six years, 
Hughes said. 

�The story of Jesus  ̓resurrection and the 
symbolism are taught every week when the 
children take care of the cocoons and feed the 
butterflies before they are 
released,� she said. 

Different age groups have 
participated in the project in 
the past. This year, it s̓ the 

nursery-school group 
raising the caterpillars.

�Iʼd be squished 
in there,� says Logan 
Hughes, age 5, peering into the cup. 
�Are we going to name them? I want to 
name mine Logan.�

�I think they are pretty,� says Sarah 
Elizabeth Morelock, age 4. �On Easter it will be a 
butterfly.�

Technically speaking, the caterpillars ordered 
from an insect web site will emerge into moths 
instead of butterflies � Painted Lady moths. On 
April 11, the children, their families, and other 
members of the congregation are invited to the 
church s̓ memory garden at 9:30 or 11:30 a.m. to 
bid the moths good-bye. 

The memory garden seemed appropriate, 
Hughes said, because it is designated for the 
�ashes of loved ones� within the church.

The hope is that, in this special place, the children 
will see the Easter story in the wings of a lady. ■

In the bulb there is 
a flower, in the seed 
an apple tree;

in cocoons, a
hidden promise; 
butterflies will 
soon be free!

 � From �Hymn of 
Promise,� The United 
Methodist Hymnal  
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Suzanne Hughes, center, shows the children a cup where a caterpillar 
will live and eat until it spins into a cocoon. 

Dammann verdict 
prompts strong reaction

 The Rev. Karen Dammann was found not guilty of 
�practices declared by the United Methodist Church 
to be incompatible with Christian teachings� after a 
March 17-20 trial in Bothell, Wash. For both local and 
national reactions to the verdict, including Bishop Ray 
Chamberlain�s statement, see pages 6-7. ■

By Annette Bender

LEBANON, Va. � Then Gillespie 
remembered a tea set given to her when 
she was four years old, and how much 
she cherished it over the years. She 
wondered: Would the girls be inspired to 
learn verses at monthly tea parties � with 
the promise of each child receiving her 
own tea set at the end of the year?

With the help of Lebanon Memorial s̓ 
United Methodist Women, Gillespie s̓ 
idea has developed into a ministry that 
has captured the hearts of elementary-age 
girls at the Abingdon District church. 

�We Methodists donʼt tend to empha-
size memorization very much,� 89-year-
old Gillespie, known to the children 
as �Granny G,� explained recently.  �I 
thought it would be wonderful if they 
could learn scripture that would last them 
all their lives.�

It all started last fall, when the Joy 
Circle set up tea parties in different 
homes. Girls were invited to parties 
where, in addition to nibbling tiny sand-
wiches and sipping from dainty cups, 
they received four verses to learn for the 
following month s̓ party.

At a party in March, the girls made 
pinwheels, gluing a verse to each 
�spoke� to help them remember the 

words. Then, lining up in front of a proud 
Granny G, they recited the previous 
month s̓ verses.

Each party has a different theme. For 
example, in February the theme was 
�love� and the Bible verses were love-
based. In March, the theme was �wind� 
and the verses related to the Holy Spirit.

After the crafts and verses, the girls 
gathered around picture-pretty tables, set 
with the teapots theyʼll acquire in May. 
The guests looked suspiciously at ham 
sandwiches topped with decorative sliv-
ers of tomatoes (�You donʼt like toma-
toes?� Gillespie asked incredulously). 
But they delighted in the sugar-encrusted 
cookies and mini-cups of tea.

�It s̓ fun,� said Nora Burkett, age 11. 
�Everything s̓ little.�

Meanwhile, the United Methodist 
Women worked quietly, pouring tea 
and smiling at the interaction between 
Granny G and the girls. When the tea 
parties are complete, they plan to teach 
scripture to other children in the church. 
Jamie Rexrode, who Gillespie credits for 
doing most of the tea party work, already 
has a new idea.

�We need to do something equivalent 
for the little boys,� she said. �Maybe 
something with fishing in the summer-
time.� ■

In Lebanon, learning 
scripture is anything but boring

Sipping tea with 

Granny G
A year ago, Elizabeth Gillespie started thinking about 

the little girls at Lebanon Memorial United Methodist 
Church. She wanted them to learn Bible verses that 
would guide them through life. 

The guests dine 
on tableware 
they�ll soon earn 
by reciting a 
year�s worth of 
scripture.
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When the cookies and tea are gone, Granny G gathers with the girls for a group shot.

89 and still counting
Elizabeth Gillespie is the wife of a former Holston clergy member. The Rev. 

Bob Gillespie died in 1997 after serving a total of 55 churches  � sometimes 
eight or nine congregations in one appointment.

Elizabeth remembers the churches well, because she painted pictures of all 
55. Today, the paintings make a border around her bedroom. She also remem-
bers the children, because it was her mission to teach them about the Bible. 
�So many churches, so many children,� she says, sighing.

On April 22, Elizabeth will turn 90. A birthday party at Lebanon Memorial 
UMC will be held in her honor on Sunday, April 18, from 2 to 4 p.m. Granny G 
hopes that people from her former churches will attend. 

For those who can�t attend: �I would rather have cards more than anything,� 
she says. Her address: P.O. Box 2066, Lebanon, VA 24266. ■


